
 

 

 

Faculty Assembly Meeting 

 

MINUTES    January 18
th

, 2019          12:30 PM  GSSTC 200 

MEETING CALLED BY: Ms. Cecilia Stafford, Faculty Assembly President 

MINUTES TAKEN BY:  Keri Stevenson, Faculty Assembly Secretary 

FACULTY ATTENDEES: Antoinette Abeyta, Silvia Andrew, John Burke, Chris Chavez, 

Christopher Dyer, Robert Encinio, Sabrina Ezzell, Jim Fisk, 

Lewis Gambill, Bruce Gjeltema, Yi-Wen Huang, Ann Jarvis, 

Thomas Kaus, Joe Kee, Jr., Carolyn Kuchera, Tracy Lassiter, 

L. D. Lovett, Jonathan Lumibao, Elvira Martin, Arunachalam 

Muthaiyan, Kamala Sharma, Kristian Simcox, Cecilia 

Stafford, Keri Stevenson, Rachael Stewart, and John 

Zimmerman. 

GUESTS: None  

 

 

ACTION  APPROVAL OF AGENDA  MS. CECILIA STAFFORD 

DISCUSSION   

I move to approve the agenda for today’s January 18
th

, 2019 UNMG Faculty Assembly meeting. 
 

Motion: Lewis Gambill 

Seconded: Yes 

Discussion: The agenda was amended for a discussion item about the election of the UNM-G Faculty 

Senator to Albuquerque.  

Voice Vote: Unanimously approved as amended 

Motion Carried: Yes 

 
ACTION  APPROVAL OF MINUTES  MS. CECILIA STAFFORD 

DISCUSSION   

I move to approve the minutes from the November 16
th

, 2018 UNMG Faculty Assembly meeting. 
 

Motion: Chris Chavez 

Seconded: Yes 

Discussion: None 

Voice Vote: Unanimously approved 

Motion Carried: Yes 

 
INFORMATION  FACULTY ASSEMBLY  MS. CECILIA STAFFORD 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

   

Faculty Assembly President Cecilia Stafford reported on the following: 

 

Ms. Stafford had met with Tara DeYoung, Kristi Wilson, Kristian Simcox, and Timothy Knowles, the 

members of the Adjunct Task Force, to give them a charge and tasks. Dr. Kristian Simcox will make the 

report for the task force later in the Assembly meeting. Ms. Stafford asked faculty to contact the task 

force if they have questions or suggestions.  

 

Ms. Stafford also met with the administrative team this morning, to attend



 

 

meetings with a smaller group that are held every Friday. There is a list on the website of dates, times, 

and places for the Open Office Hours, and they welcome anyone who signs up to attend. In a few weeks, 

they will be held in the library. 

 

Ms. Stafford then informed the Assembly that the Ops Committee had discussed the date of the March 

Assembly meeting. Friday, March 15
th
, the third Friday of March and what would be the normal meeting 

time, is during Spring Break. The Ops Committee suggested changing it to March 22
nd

, the fourth Friday 

of the month. It is early in the month to meet if we chose the 8
th
, the second Friday, instead. 

 

I move that we meet on March 22
nd

 instead of March 15
th

. 

 

Motion: Cecilia Stafford 

Seconded Yes; 

Discussion: None 

Voice Vote: Unanimous 

Motion carried: Yes 

 

Ms. Stafford then reminded the Assembly of the next meeting in February, which will be on the 15
th
 in 

SSTC 200. The election for the senator needs to be held then. 

 

Ms. Stafford opened the floor for questions, but received none. Ms. Stafford turned the floor over to the 

Dean of Instruction, Dr. Daniel Primozic. 

 

 
INFORMATION  DEAN OF INSTRUCTION’S   DEAN DR. DANIEL  

   REPORT    PRIMOZIC 

   

 

Dean Primozic greeted the faculty, welcoming them back to the spring semester and thanking them for 

coming to the meeting. He announced that various faculty had voted to give him a full professorship and 

tenure. He was pleased and proud to have the title, which he saw as more than a title. 

 

The Dean then spoke about increases in enrollment, although he said Dr. Malm’s report would cover that 

in more detail. He praised the faculty for stepping up so that we did not have to raise class caps. 

 

Currently, the Dean said, UNM-Gallup is negotiating a Baccalaureate of Education. While the media have 

reported that we had initiated it already, this is not true; the negotiation is ongoing. It will not be an easy 

process, but we are trying. We will also work on other degrees and introducing them onto the Gallup 

campus, but this would depend on getting the Education degree first. 

 

The Dean said 

he

 woold  also

 

meat 



 

 

 

No faculty had questions, so Dean Primozic ended his report. Ms. Stafford turned the floor over to Dr. 

James Malm, CEO of UNM-Gallup. 



 

 

One faculty member asked about the currently vacant faculty positions, and whether the budget would let 

us move forward with hiring or whether we have to hold off on filling them. Dr. Malm responded that our 

savings do not come from not spending money on salaries. As well, the Dean of Instruction added that 

paperwork has been submitted to begin filling the position in Statistics. 

 

This ended the Assembly members’ questions, so Dr. Malm finished his report. Ms. Stafford turned the 

floor over to Mr. Robert Griego, CFO for UNM-Gallup. 

 
INFORMATION  CFO’S REPORT    MR. ROBERT GRIEGO 

   

Mr. Griego spoke about the publication of budget figures for Period 5, covering November. He is 

currently reviewing the December numbers, but was able to state that we are doing well in revenues and 

below expected expenditures. He is pleased about the increases in credit hours, viewing them as dollars. 

He plans to hold a flat budget currently until we know more about the future money we will receive.  

 

Mr. Griego repeated that we will not be holding back on posting faculty positions to save money, and that 

we want 

 

not

 



 

 

 

Today at 5:00 PM sees the disappearance of the waitlists, Director McMahon stated. Faculty who want to 

gather  
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have as compared to past years, Director McMahon said that the addition of McKinley Academy has 

helped enrollment We were still down double digits in enrollment at the beginning of the fall semester. It 

will take programming and planning 

years,





 

 

consideration. There was no response to or acknowledgment of this request from the administration. The 

CFO and the Dean of Instruction did attend the committee session last week. Dr. Andrew then outlined 

the concerns of the committee:  

 

1) Interest from the reserve funds. The Budget Review Committee thinks that there is approximately $7 

million in the reserves. Since the board will not approve use of reserve funds, the committee hopes 

that interest from the reserves can be used.  

2) Costs allocated for instruction. What is the cost for instruction, the exact percentage allocated to it? 

According to a manual, it is currently 49%, but the committee would like to check 

t o

 



 

 

Curricula Committee: The following programs are up for review in this spring: the Certificate in 

Bookkeeping, the A.A.S in General Studies, the A.A.S. in Health Information Tech, and the Certificate in 


